HUGHES COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT

1717 N Lincoln Ave, Suite 103

Pierre, SD  57501

Minutes

Thursday August 9, 2007

8:00 am

Call the Meeting to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 8:22.  The following board members were present: Lyle Stewart, Brent Pries, Jim Finley, Terry Ness and Don Irion.  Office personnel present:  Lowell Noeske, Mike Larson and Shelly O’Daniel.  

Minutes of June Meeting:  Motion by Pries to approve the minutes.  Seconded by Irion.  Motion carried.  

Treasurer’s Report: Finley moved to accept the financial reports as presented.  Irion seconded.  Motion carried.  

Accounts Payable:  The following bills were approved to be paid:  

Kevin Ripplinger (refund)






130.00

Delta Dental








29.50

Grossenburg Implement






1125.37



Municipal Utilities







59.33

Modern Woodmen of America





244.80

TMA








            
100.01

Midwest Cooperatives





            
120.44

Runnings Supply







142.09

Graham Tire








239.70

TOTAL








2191.24
Old Business:

QuickBooks Class: The class was very informative for Shelly.  She developed a partnership with some of the other administrators, and feels she can use them as references if she has any problems.

New Business:
Computer Update Shelly’s computer is in the office, as soon as Sherri Miller has time it will be set up.

Resource Conservation Speech Contest:  Board agreed to have awards of $25, $15, and $10.

Mileage for Signatures: Confirmation that mileage will be paid to supervisors for their trips to town for any official business.

2007 Conservation District Convention:  Board was informed that the convention is September 16-18.  O’Daniel and Pries plan to attend.
No Till Drill Tour:  Will be September 13th & 14th.  Board will pay each Hughes county producer that attends $50 to help defray registration, meals, and hotel costs.

Employee Meeting:  Shelly will attend employee meeting in Gettysburg on August 21st.

District Manager Report:  Mike and Matt LeBrun have been working on the drill for the past couple of weeks.  They are doing regular maintenance such as adding new discs and oiling the drill.  Mike would like to put in a door on the west side of the shed, and also an insulated door on the bathroom to reduce heating costs.  This was approved by the board.  Motion was made by Finley and seconded by Pries
Field Office Report:  Noeske made the NRCS activity report.  
Plans for Review:  No Plans Were Reviewed
The meeting was adjourned at 10:02 a.m. 

Motion was made by Pries and seconded by Finley.

Next meeting will be September 6th at 8:00 a.m.







As approved by the Board,







_________________________________







Lyle Stewart, Chairman







Hughes County Conservation District

